
SPSO decision report

Case: 201605577, A Medical Practice in the Grampian NHS Board area

Sector: health

Subject: clinical treatment / diagnosis

Decision: not upheld, no recommendations

Summary
Ms C, an advocacy and support worker, raised a complaint on behalf of her client (Mr A) about the care and

treatment he received for a bunion from Golden Jubilee National Hospital. Specifically, she complained that

appropriate surgery was not carried out, that the cause of infection following surgery was not properly investigated

and that Mr A had not been advised of the problems which could occur with the surgery.

We took independent advice from a consultant orthopaedic trauma surgeon and found that there was evidence to

support that discussion had taken place with Mr A about the recognised complications associated with the bunion

surgery. Some of these included the possible risk of non-healing and a need for further surgery. We considered

that the surgery was appropriate and that, whilst there was no clear evidence of infection post-surgery, it was

appropriate to consider the possibility of infection when Mr A experienced problems following his surgery. We

noted that the board had apologised to Mr A regarding the lack of communication about this. We concluded that

there was no evidence of unreasonable treatment and that delayed healing had been the likely reason for Mr A's

protracted recovery. We did not uphold the complaint.
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